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Message from the Acting Headteacher 

As we reach the end of another incredibly full 
and rewarding year at Crispin, I would like to 
take a moment to thank two people who 
work tirelessly behind the scenes to bring 
this newsletter to you: Mrs Argent and  
Mrs Ensor. Their dedication, patience 
(especially while waiting for my final piece 
each time!), and attention to detail ensure 
that families remain connected and informed 
throughout the year. 

I also want to take this opportunity to thank 
every member of staff here at Crispin. Your 
commitment, resilience and drive to  
continually improve the experience of every 
student never goes unnoticed. As we  
enter the summer break, I encourage all 
staff, students, and families to take time - to 
rest, reflect, and recharge. Let’s return in 
September with fresh energy, new  
aspirations, and clear targets for what we 
can achieve together in the coming year. 

I firmly believe that Crispin will continue to 
grow as a school rooted in high expectations, 
proud of its standards, and committed to 
serving its local community.  

Year 10 Science 

10xTr delved into the fascinating world of 
DNA – the blueprint of life.  

Since DNA is too small to see with the naked 
eye, we brought the concept to life using  
creative (and delicious!) models to help  
visualise its double helix structure. 

Pupils also had the chance to extract  DNA 
from fruit, seeing the science in action 
firsthand.  

Behind the scenes, our staff are already  
working hard to refine the curriculum and 
strengthen our teaching and learning offer. We 
are ambitious for our young people and  
passionate about providing the very best,  
well-rounded education for every student. 

To support this, we ask that from the very first 
day of the new academic year (2025–26), all 
students arrive in full, correct uniform (as  
outlined on our website), equipped for  
learning, and on time. This ensures that they 
are ready to access a fantastic education from 
the moment they walk through the gates.  

If any family needs support in getting  
everything in place for September, please 
don’t hesitate to reach out to us - we are here 
to help. 

All that remains is for me to say thank you. 
Thank you for your continued support, for the 
kind words you have shared, and for the  
questions you have asked that have helped us 
reflect and grow as a school. 

I wish you all a restful, joyful and safe summer 
break. 



 

Sports Day 2025 

A Celebration of Sport, Spirit, and Sunshine 
The weather gods truly smiled on us for Sports Day 2025, blessing us with a beautifully mild and breezy day – perfect 
conditions for an action-packed celebration of sport, teamwork, and community. 

The day kicked off with a burst of energy as students took part in Capture the Flag and the always-entertaining Tug of 
War, setting the tone for a fun and competitive atmosphere. Alongside the physical activities, students also took part in 
an Olympic-style classroom session, where they explored inspirational moments from Olympic history and reflected on 
key role models within Athletics – a brilliant way to link our sporting events with real-world achievement and values. 

In the afternoon, the track took centre stage. Students competed in the 800m, 400m, 200m, and 100m sprints,  
showcasing impressive determination, effort, and sportsmanship. Sadly, we ran out of time for the relays, which led to a 
few disappointed faces, but rest assured – those who were ready to run will still be entered into the end-of-term  
participation prize draw. 

This year’s participation levels were truly outstanding, and we are especially grateful to the many students who stepped 
in at the last minute to fill spaces and represent their Houses – your willingness to get involved made a huge difference. 

A huge thank you must go to all the staff and volunteers who helped the day run so smoothly, and to DJ Adam and  
DJ Wood, whose motivational tunes kept energy levels high throughout the day. Not forgetting the ever-popular  
Mr. Whippy, who made sure everyone was able to cool off and enjoy a well-earned ice cream break! 

After lunch, we rounded off the day with our much-loved Colour Run – a joyful, paint-filled celebration of movement,  
togetherness, and support for the LGBTQ+ community. A huge shout-out to all students who threw themselves into the 
event (and the paint!) with such enthusiasm and spirit. 

Thank you all for making Sports Day 2025 one to remember! 



 

Colour Run 2025 

Results of Sports Day 

Sturnus - 1st              Corvus - 2nd 

Tyto - 3rd                   Falco - 4th 



 

Crispin’s Top Readers of Sparx 
The English department would like to commend all the 
KS3 students who have put lots of effort into their Sparx 
reader homework this year. 

This year, Crispin students have read 36,121,137 words in  
total, with 5064 hours of careful reading completed. 

The Sparx programme helps every student to achieve  
regular independent reading, which is incredibly  
important for building vital literacy skills. The priority of 
the reading programme is not reading for pleasure, but 
careful reading to build and develop accurate reading 
comprehension skills. We hope that students will be  
encouraged to continue to read for pleasure at home, in 
addition to the 30 minutes of reading comprehension 
homework. This will continue next school year for all KS3 
students. 

Thanks to parents and carers for reminding students to 
complete their Sparx homework and also for encouraging 
reading generally, all of which really helps students to  
become more fluent and confident readers. 

Congratulations from all of us to Crispin’s top readers 
of Sparx for 2024-2025: 

Year 7: 
Teddy Shields – 62339 7XR Miss Wellbelove 
Aedan Unger – 43199   7YS Miss Hagii 
Stacey Chick – 35861  7XS Miss Wood 
Eliza Baldwin – 31557 7XS Miss Wood 
Grace Woodward – 23688 7XR Miss Wellbelove 

Year 8: 
Olivia Denton – 64,091 8YR Miss Brookes 
George Ware – 16826 8YR Miss Brookes 
Oliver Hyde – 16,333  8XR Miss Wellbelove 
Oscar Ware – 15848 8XR Miss Wellbelove 
Frank Cinque – 14326 8XS  Miss Wood 

Year 9: 
Ollie Shields – 27153 9Y1 Miss Hagii 
Sienna Fauceglia 23435 9X1 Mrs Turner 
Ellie Sparks – 17,629 9Y1 Miss Wood 
Lucas Liddy – 14641 9Y3 Mr Percival/Miss Reid 
Adam Emam Hussein – 13909 9X4 Miss Hagii 

Miss Wood. 



 

Scientists of the Week 

Congratulations to this week’s  

nominees. 

Dylan who was nominated by  
Miss Green for incredible effort in his  

mock and improvement in  
science this year. 

Year 7 Shakespeareans bring "A Midsummer 
Night's Deam' to life.  

Our talented year 7 students have thoroughly  
enjoyed bringing their study of 'A Midsummer 
Night's Dream' to life through creative set design. 

After exploring the play in class and sketching their 
own stage concepts, students collaborated to build 
their designs using recycled materials.  

Their teamwork, creativity, and dedication were 
evident throughout the process, and they are  
rightly proud of the fantastic sets they produced.  

Well done, Year 7!  

Talented Year 7 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 



Telephone: 01458 442714 
Email: office@crispinschool.co.uk

W/C 21 July 2025 - WEEK B 

Monday  

Tuesday - End of Term 
Students finish at 12:15pm 

Wednesday - INSET DAY 

W/C 01 September - Week A 

Monday - School Holiday 

Tuesday - INSET DAY 

Wednesday - INSET DAY 

Thursday - Term 1 starts for Year 7 & 11 

Friday -  Term 1 starts for all students 

Upcoming Events 

Uniform Donations 
We will be collecting uniform that has the 

old Crispin logo on it. This is because  

uniform with logos on cannot be taken by 

charity shops or clothing banks. All other 

old uniform can be donated in this way.  

A reminder though that it is only the  

jumpers, blazers and PE kit that are  

changing.  

All other aspects of uniform will remain the 

same and will not need to be re bought.  

Students and all other years except for Year 

7 will be allowed to wear both types of  

uniform.  

The donations are simply if you would like 

to buy the new style going forward, and 

therefore have unwanted uniform with  

logos on it.  

The collection will run until the  

28th of September 2025. 


